
Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Wednesday March 26, 2025 

 

Call to Order: Mr. Seal welcomed everyone to the March SAC meeting and called the meeting 

to order at 3:31 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Dr. Joy Reichenberg, Kellie Landen, Richard Seal, Dana Johnston, 

Jodi Johnson, Samantha Horton, Jennifer Carlton, Beth Boackle, Amy Grimm 

Guests in Attendance: Valerie Foster 

SAC Minutes:   The February minutes were shared and approved as written with no 

corrections being made.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Johnston shared that the current balance sits at $1,695.19 for the 

SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account is currently at $1,640.97.  

Principal’s Report:   

Dr. Reichenberg welcomed everyone to our SAC minute and shared today was a busy and 

productive day at JCE with lots of great things happening.   

We are now beginning the fourth quarter.  Mrs. Hatcher and Dr. Reichenberg will be 

preparing and planning for next school year with an upcoming budget meeting.   

We are looking forward to our upcoming talent show that will take place from March 31-

April 2. Come support our talented Jaguars! 

Our amazing Jag Jam event will take place on Saturday April 5th from 11 a.m.-3 p.m. We are 

thankful for all the wonderful opportunities we have to offer our students and school family.   

Old Business:   

a. Fundations Leveled Readers for second grade have been delivered and are being used 

by students. 

b. IXL-This program is now active and being utilized by our third through fifth grade 

students.  

 



 

New Business:   

a. Mrs. Foster shared a proposal to renew Brain Pop for Kindergarten through third grade 

students.  She explained the educational value and how it connects to our School 

Improvement Plan.  There was a motion to approve the renewal of Brain Pop and the 

motion was seconded by the members in attendance. 

b. Mr. Seal shared the results of our recent SAC staff and Parent Surveys.  We yielded lots of 

positive feedback from both surveys that help us drive our School Improvement Plan.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:47 p.m. by Mr. Seal.  Our next meeting will take place on 

Microsoft Teams or in person on Wednesday, April 23, 2025.  

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


